Enfield Fairtrade Steering Group 

MINUTES OF  STEERING GROUP MEETING & AGM

3rd November 2011, 8pm – Civic Centre, Enfield

	Present:


	Bill Linton, (BL), Louise Ely, (LE), Brian Millington, London Borough of Enfield (BM) Nina Tweddle, (NT), Rupert Price, (RP), Ben Quashie, (BQ)                       



	1
	Welcome,  Introductions and Apologies
	Actions

	
	Apologies from Chris Cole – who managed to join us later on during the meeting.  Thank you, Chris for making the effort!  Much appreciated.
	

	2
	Minutes of last AGM / Matters arising
	

	
	Minutes were approved.

All matters arising will be addressed within today’s agenda.

Minutes of the last Steering Group were also distributed.


	

	3
	Reports from the officers
	

	
	Chair

Bill said that 2011 had been a difficult year, with a continuing problem of having too few of us to do all of the events that we were invited to participate in.

However, there have been a number of excellent events run within the borough, most of which had some involvement with a member of Steering Group:

Enfield Council produced a cake to celebrate the 1,000th Fairtrade Town.

Many different groups took part in the attempt to get the World Record for the longest continuous bunting including Enfield County & Wilbury Schools, 3rd Edmonton Brownie & Guide groups, Woodcrafters, St Aldhelm’s church.

Chefs Hat competition was run by Louise & colleagues.

Fairtrade fairs were run at a number of local churches, including St Peters, Bounce’s Road & Our Lady of Carmel in Enfield.  Many more fetes were run, where FT refreshments were served.

Design a Fairtrade T-shirt was run at Enfield County, resulting in some of the t-shirts being used in a red carpet fashion event at Whitgift Shopping Centre, Croydon.  The Mayor attended a Fairtrade Assembly at Enfield County where the t-shirts were displayed.

Enfield County also ran a Fairtrade cake baking competition.

We ran a stall at the Enfield Town Show, promoting our window sticker competition.

A continual promotion of Fairtrade in different ways took place at My Coffee Stop throughout the year.

The window sticker competition has been very successful and a winner has been chosen.  We plan to get the stickers printed & distributed for the launch of next Fairtrade Fortnight.

Bill said that he felt that the time had come for him to step down as Chair, but that he wanted to remain as part of the Steering Group and continue supporting Fairtrade in Enfield.

Treasurer

Rupert distributed accounts for the last year.  As no fund-raising event was held this year, our funds have dropped, primarily due to the fact that we had to use £120 to purchase 1,000 copies of the London Fairtrade Guide.

Rupert stated that if we wanted to fund future events, we would have to think how we are to raise more funds.

Secretary

Nina said that minutes of all meetings had been taken, and apart from a couple of occasions, we were able to ensure that all meetings went ahead – although the dwindling numbers are a cause of concern.

She thanked everyone for making every effort to attend the meetings, despite it being a year when many members had extremely busy workloads.

Copies of Steering Group minutes are available on our website.

Publicity Officer

Last year, Louise had offered to take on the role of publicity officer, however, in reality, each person organising an event tended to arrange their own publicity. For this year, we agreed that we would not formally have a publicity officer as such, but Louise offered her expertise as & when needed.


	

	5
	Election of Officers
	

	
	Chair

As stated above, Bill said that he did not wish to stand for re-election.

Louise nominated Nina.

This was seconded by Brian.

Treasurer

Rupert stated that he would be happy to continue as Treasurer, and there were no other people offering to take on this role.

Bill nominated Rupert.

This was seconded by Nina.

Secretary

As Nina has been nominated to be Chair, this position was now vacant.  Brian offered to take on the role.

He was formally nominated to be Secretary by Nina.

This was seconded by Louise.

Louise thanked Rupert for all of the work he has put into being Treasurer and for being willing to continue in this role.

On behalf of the Group, Louise presented Bill with a bottle of wine & some chocolates and voiced the opinion of us all in thanking him for all of the work he has put in over past years in successful running the campaign to get Enfield Fairtrade status and for the successful renewal of the certificate.


	

	
	Application for Africa React to use our logo
	

	
	Bill passed around an email from Quentin Benningfield, asking if he could use the Enfield Fairtrade logo on his company website & brochure.

The group recognised that Quentin is a keen supporter of Fairtrade, but understand that we cannot allow him to use the logo, as it is the property of the Steering Group.  It can only be used on information issued by the Steering Group and / or Enfield Council.

There was also concern that although all of the items sold by Africa React are “fairly traded”, that they did not have certification from Fairtrade Foundation to use the FT logo.  

Bill has agreed to go back to Quentin to explain our position and why we feel that regrettably we cannot approve use of the logo.


	BL

	
	Council Procurement Policy
	

	
	A copy of the Tower Hamlets Procurement Guide was distributed, and Brian was asked if any movement had been made in trying to incorporate Fairtrade into the Enfield Procurement Policy in any way.

Brian confirmed that he had been in contact with the Procurement team, but did not feel that any real progress had been made to date.  He felt it was worth keeping pressure on the team and suggested that the Steering Group contact them again.  

He will keep in touch with the Procurement team, offering them advice & guidance on how they can work to increase the council’s use of Fairtrade products.


	BM & SG

	
	Enfield Fairtrade Directory
	

	
	Louise reported back that it had not been possible to reach an agreement to produce a Borough of Enfield Fairtrade Guide.  

A majority of the group agreed that we will to seek legal advice on what to do next.  It was agreed that Louise would continue to work on this issue on behalf of the group.


	LE

	
	Window Stickers
	

	
	Time was running short, but Nina briefly said that a reasonable number of entries for this competition have been received.  She has been very pleased with the high quality of entries.  Having said this, a number of the entries focused on specific products, eg chocolate, fruit – and we needed to produce a sticker that was suitable for all sorts of stores/business/schools etc..

She showed the group the chosen sticker, and the group all agreed that it was an excellent choice.  The winner is a pupil from Enfield County School.

The next step is to take the winning entry, create a format where it can be produced as a sticker, get it approved by council & FT Foundation – and then hopefully get it printed up by the end of the year.

She will report back to the group on progress.


	

	
	Microgrants
	

	
	Due to lack of time, this item was not discussed at this meeting.


	

	
	Any Other Business
	

	
	Bill mentioned that he has found a contact that he hopes will be able to take over the production of our newsletter.


	BL & NT will discuss how to pursue this

	
	Date of Next Meeting
	

	
	Due to lack of time, no date was set.  This will be communicated to the group by email.


	NT to contact the group
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